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August 7, 2018 BUDGET COMMITTEE

The Honorable Emily W. Murphy
Administrator

U.S. General Services Administration
1800 F Street, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20405

Dear Administrator Murphy:

[ am writing to follow up on the Questions for the Record that were submitted to Commissioner Dan
Mathews following the Senate’s Environment and Public Works Committee hearing on February 28,
2018 regarding the FBI Headquarters relocation. The responses to the Committee’s questions were
received by the Committee on the evening of July 31, 2018 — five months after the hearing.

Given the delay in submission, the lack of detail in the responses is especially disappointing. Several
of the questions I submitted for the record regarding the President’s involvement in the decision-
making process for determining the site of the new headquarters building were not answered with
any substance. The abrupt decision to change course on a project of this magnitude should be fully
explained, including the feedback from the White House and other agencies.

According to White House statements in recent news reports, President Trump has strong feelings
about the project and intends to be very involved. Moreover, one report quotes a senior official
stating, "POTUS has interest in the issue and has met with FBI officials, but more importantly the
GSA [General Services Administration] team. GSA has concerns that the building can't be
rehabilitated particularly given the security requirements and has relayed that to him." This
information, suggests that the President himself had a role in deciding that the FBI Headquarters
should stay at the current site and not move to a more secure suburban location. Can you confirm that
the President has communicated with GSA officials on this issue, and if so, please provide details on
those conversations.

I am writing to give you an opportunity to provide clarity on this issue and respond to my questions
with the most accurate and up-to-date information. I look forward to receiving your reply.

incgrely,

Chris Van Hollen
United States Senator
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